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On October 19 Secretary General of Hyojeong World Peace Foundation Mr. Kyoung Deuk Yoo 

visited Ukraine, together with the Secretary General of Korea Multicultural Peace Federation. 

Secretary Yoo gave inspiring Sunday Service in front of members about Hyojeong World Peace 

Foundation objectives and activity, delivering message from our True Mother about the 

importance of Hyojeong culture.  

Everyone was impressed by True Mother’s call for each one of us to become global leaders and 

Hyo Jeong Rang. Secretary Yoo had few meetings with members, visited some our 

organizations and New Hope Farm in Ukraine.  


